approximately \$3.4 billion, closed missions with \$291 million and the Peacekeeping Reserve Fund with \$82 million.

As regards to <u>outstanding payments to Member States</u>, this is an area which the Secretariat has placed great effort towards minimizing the level of outstanding payments. Outstanding payments at the end of 2012 amounted to \$525 million, and it is projected that this will reduce to \$423 million by the end of this year (**see Chart 13**).

In spite of notable increases in the number of Member States that have made full payment, a significant amount of assessments still remains unpaid. There are limited reserves available to the Organization. The financial health of our Organization continues to depend on Member States meeting their financial obligations in full and on time. On behalf of the Secretary-General, let me ur